
  

 

 

JEANNE SHAHEEN 
       NEW HAMPSHIRE  

SUITE SH-506 

HART BUILDING 

WASHINGTON, DC 20510 

(202) 224-2841 

WASHINGTON, DC 20510 

May 6, 2022 

 

The Honorable Patrick Leahy 

Chairman 

Committee on Appropriations 

United States Senate 

S-128, The Capitol 

Washington, DC 20510 

 The Honorable Richard Shelby 

Vice Chairman 

Committee on Appropriations 

United States Senate 

S-128, The Capitol 

Washington, DC 20510 

 

The Honorable Tammy Baldwin    The Honorable John Hoeven 

Chair        Ranking Member 

Senate Appropriations Subcommittee   Senate Appropriations Subcommittee  

on Agriculture, Rural Development,    on Agriculture, Rural Development, 

Food and Drug Administration and    Food and Drug Administration and 

Related Agencies          Related Agencies 

Washington, DC 20510     Washington, DC 20510 

 

 

Dear Chairman Leahy, Vice Chairman Shelby, Chair Baldwin and Ranking Member Hoeven: 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has a pecuniary interest in any of the 

congressionally directed spending items that I have requested in the Fiscal Year 2023 

Agriculture, Rural Development, Food and Drug Administration and Related Agencies 

Appropriations Bill, consistent with the requirements of paragraph 9 of Rule XLIV of the 

Standing Rules of the Senate. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

_______________________________ 
Jeanne Shaheen 

United States Senator 



Shaheen, Jeanne(D-NH) Agriculture
Congressionally Directed Spending Requests

Recipient
Name Project Purpose Project

Location
Amount

Requested
($000)

Lakes Region
Community
Developers

Lakes Region Community Developers (LRCD) is collaborating with the
Save Our Gale School Committee, the Boys & Girls Club of Central NH and
Lakes Region Community Services to save the historical Gale School and
provide affordable space for local non-profits. 

Belknap
County NH

$391

County of
Cheshire

This request is to renovate an old barn in Westmoreland, located on
county property, and convert it into an educational facility focused on
agriculture and conservation for residents of Cheshire County. Funds would
be used for site preparation work (parking, sceptic, water and fire
prevention) and for the actual renovation, which would include a new roof,
siding, floors, doors, electrical, plumbing, structural and other interior
work. 

Cheshire
County NH

$112

Town of
Dorchester

This funding will be used for the construction of a sand/salt mix storage
shed in Dorchester, NH. 

Dorchester
NH

$162

Town of
Littleton

Funds will be leveraged with public and private dollars to complete
construction at Littleton Riverfront Commons. Elements of the park will
include open greenspace, walking paths and trail connections, addition of
lighting for safety, renovation of a Welcome Center and parking
improvements which will support not only the Commons, but local
businesses as well. 

Littleton NH $300

Town of
Newport

This funding will be used for the construction of a new community center
in Newport, NH. The new center is designed with meeting rooms for use
by community groups, a large gymnasium and to serve as a meeting
room for Town meetings as well as a shelter/warming and cooling station
in emergency events. 

Newport NH $4,785

Town of
Newport

This funding will be used to rehabilitate the Town of Newport’s Municipal
Parking Lot. The upper and lower parking lots have insufficient drainage
which, combined with general wear and tear, has led to dangerous
deteriorating pavement, resulting in several trip and fall incidents
resulting in injury. Funds for this project will address storm water
management and provide new pavement for the parking lot. 

Newport NH $303

University of
New
Hampshire

This funding would allow the NH Veterinary Diagnostic Laboratory to
expand capacity, become fully accredited, and join the National Animal
Health Lab Network (NAHLN). 

Statewide
NH

$1,261

University of
New
Hampshire

This funding will establish a coordinated communications infrastructure
amongst agricultural agencies, organizations and service providers in New
Hampshire. 

Statewide
NH

$85

Town of
Swanzey

The proposed project would provide an addition to the Swanzey Public
Works garage, which would create additional garage space and improved
employee spaces. In addition to these improvements, the town of Swanzey
will add energy efficient lighting to the garage and will take other
efficiency measures that are recommended. 

Swanzey NH $245
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